

STUDENT



NEWSLETTER

PUBLISHED A. D. A.

Courtesy of

AMERICAN FLETCHER NATIONAL BANK and TRUST COMPANY

INDIANAPOLIS, IND. 925-2089

NOVEMBER, 1965



Las Vegas, Nevada... November 13, 1965
Dr. Maynard K. Hine, Dean of the Indiana
University School of Dentistry, accepted the
grand honor, prestige, and challenge that goes
along with being the one-hundred-and-second
President of the American Dental Association,
here today at the meeting of the American
Dental Association.

The accomplishment brings great honor to our state, to Indiana University, and to the Indiana University School of Dentistry. Dr. Hine is the first resident of Indiana to hold the office of president in this organization. It seems appropriate that this first issue of the Student Newsletter should come out at this time and be dedicated to the man who has made this school one of the very best in the nation.

During the nearly twenty years that Dean Hine has directed the activities of the dental school there have been graduate, post graduate, and dental hygiene programs instituted; dental research has expanded greatly; and the undergraduate student body has tripled. Dean Hine has now become "Dean" to some one-hundred-and-one-thousand organized dentists belonging to the American Dental Association. If the past is any measurement of the future, great things are in store for the association under the guidance of Dr. Maynard K. Hine.

Dean Hine has served, in the past, as president of the Indianapolis District Dental Society, the Indiana State Dental Association, the American Association of Dental Schools, the International Association of Dental Research, the American Association of Endodontists, and the American Association of Dental Educators. He was president of the American Academy of Periodontology in 1964. He was also the trustee of the Seventh District of the American Dental Association.

The active interests of our Dean include philately, and Hoosier history and he is an avid collector of Indiana relics. He is an enthusiastic member of the Indiana Historical Society, the Indiana Archiological So-

(Continued next page)

ciety, Omicrom Kappa Upsilon Honorary Dental Society, Sigma Xi Fraternity, and the Delta Sigma Delta Dental Fraternity.

He has co-authored five books, and is a frequent contributor to scientific journals.

Needless to say, we of the student body of the Indiana University School of Dentistry are very proud of Dean Hine, and express our congratulations and warm wishes for a successful term as president of the American Dental Association.

Indiana State Dental Association

Congratulations on your first issue of the I. U. Student A. D. A. Newsletter. We wish you a most successful and productive year. If we can be of any service during the year, be sure to give us a call.

We would like to take this opportunity to make a brief report on the I.S.D.A. Student Loan Program. Since October 1964, the Association has endorsed \$37,900 of undergraduate student, low-interest rate loans. The loan program is based on financial need, satisfactory enrollment in an approved school of dentistry, and Indiana residency. Applications and interim notes signed by co-maker for the 1966 spring semester are due December 31, 1965. Contact Dr. Ralph Phillips' office for copies. Send to:

First Bank and Trust Company, 5300 Crawfordsville Road, Speedway, Indiana.

Again, congratulations and best wishes on your Newsletter.

Sincerely,

Gale E. Coons

Executive Secretary

A Program for High School Students Is Designed to Interest Boys in Dentistry

Since 1962 the Indianapolis District Dental Society has sponsored a Dental Vocational Explorer Program for high-school-aged students. The purpose of the program is to acquaint young boys with the field of Dentistry, and it is hoped, to interest many of them in pursuing a dental career.

This Dental Program, for purposes of organization, have been incorporated into special interest Explorer Posts of the Boy Scouts of America. There are now two such dental posts.

The Marion County Post is but one of thirteen different special interest posts in the county. The other specialty posts range from medicine and engineering to journalism and law enforcement.

The activities of the Dental Vocational Explorer Post are divided into basic and advanced curricula. The basic program, for first-year members, surveys the entire field of dentistry. Individual programs include oral diagnosis, radiology, impressions and study models, clinical dentistry, hospital dentistry, teaching and research.

Field trips to dental offices, museums, drug companies and military bases help to round out the program.

The advanced curriculum is open to boys having completed the basic orientation year. The advanced explorer has the opportunity to plan his year in accord with his own interests. Trips to various offices of general practitioners and specialists, individual research projects, and helping with the basic program are included in the activities of most of these members.

Dr. Richard E. Barb, and Dr. Robert L. Bogan are advisors for the Marion County Post. These men, working with a committee of twelve, plan the framework of the Post

Program, which is then altered by the student explorers as they see fit.

The current school year marks the period of greatest expansion of the Dental Explorer Program. In addition to the five-year old Marion County Post, a new Johnson County Dental Post has been Started. Dr. Paul Stahl assisted by Dr. Barb, Dr. Bogan, Dr. Byford Reed and several Johnson County dentists plan the activity calendar which corresponds closely to the Marion County Program. Also, for the first time Mr. Bob Angerman, president of the student A.D.A. working with Doctors Barb and Bogan, is establishing a "Big Brother" plan. Each Marion County Explorer is being assigned a volunteer student from the Indiana University School of Dentistry who will act as an individual advisor and "Big Brother" to the boy. It is felt that this idea has merit, and will prove successful.

The success of the entire Dental Vocational Explorer Program will be evident when more and better boys choose dentistry in the future.



"Maybe we can get some kind of book and straighten her teeth ourselves."

Class of 1966

The members of the Senior Dental Class of 1966 are very busy now with our daily tasks, setting out to complete each job expected of us before that fateful day in June when the final tally will be rendered. However, realizing that a steady schedule of work dulls one's personality rapidly, we also plan to maintain our social development with various activities. Fraternity parties and smaller "group get-togethers" always boost our spirits.

We recently enjoyed being "guests for a day" of the Eli Lilly and Company. This memorable day included a tour through one of their plants in operation, an evening reception, followed by a delicious dinner, and then dancing, which especially pleased our wives and dates. We are looking forward to a similar experience early in January when we will be guests of the Upjohn Pharmaceutical Company in Kalamazoo, Michigan.

Dave Avery
President Senior Class

Class of 1967

The Junior Class Officers are:

Wilbur Boren . . . President

Jerry Travelstead . . Vice-President

Jack Turnock . . . Secretary

Jerry Bechtel . . . Treasurer

A stag was held on November 13, with a great time had by all.

National Boards are to be held December 6 and 7; and in January, practical clinical exams on Amalgam and Resin Restoration. All of this will probably make for another stag in January.

Butch Boren President

Class of 1968

The sophomore class is well into the fall semester and has elected officers for the year, which are as follows:

Norm Novak . . . President

Steve Troyer Vice-President

Charles Miller . . . Secretary

Ron Duch . . . Treasurer

The elected Student Council Representatives are:

Chick Poland and Joe Grider
The class is represented by
Joe Pesut in the Student A.D.A.

Again, the sophomores are planning a class get-to-gether. After last year's smash, it seemed only appropriate to repeat. The party will be held December 18, at the N. A. S. H.

What the future holds for us, we wish we knew; however, with General Pathology ending December 6, the future will hold more time for Crown and Bridge.

Ron Duch Treasurer

Class of 1969

The Class of 1969 of the Indiana University School of Dentistry has as its class officers the following persons:

Bill Decker . . . Student Council

Member

Richard Wluiber . . . Student Council

Member

Marc Smith . . . American Dental

Association Representative

Judy Fry Secretary

Jean Radike . . . Treasurer

Tom Barco . . . Vice-President

Roland Ditto . . . President

So far, the class has accomplished several items of business. It was decided to have the freshman tests run off and distributed to each class member. The dues were set at \$5.00 per student per semester. A freshman class football team played a touch football game with the sophomore class, losing in a good effort 6-0. An intramural representative was appointed in the person of Mr. Rock Osmon, and an intramural basketball team has been organized.

The official freshman class "blast of the year" was set for December 4. The band is THE INTRUDERS from Anderson. An unofficial party was held on Tuesday, November 2 at the Green Briar Apartment Recreation Room, and several more of these informal gatherings are planned for the ensuing semester.

A design for official "School of Dentistry" sweatshirts has been sutmitted by Roy Green, a freshman student, and a representative of a sweatshirt company.

Most of the freshmen have been enjoying the professional "frat" parties.

Roland Ditto
President Freshman Class

Indiana University Dental Dames

The Indiana University Dental Dames started off the school year on September 19 with a Freshman Orientation Program. The freshmen and new wives were treated to talks by dental wives on what to expect through the four years of dental school, and also about life after graduation. Four senior students then gave the girls a tour of the dental building.

We held our first meeting on September 22. It was strictly a party to help us renew friendships after the summer, and to get acquainted with new wives. October 13 brought our Card Party-Style Show to the Student Union Building. Paul Harris Stores provided the

fashions for our lovely Dental Dame models. November 10 was the date of our Smorgasbord and Initiation and our first meeting held at the dental school.

We are all very enthusiastic about our December 8 Christmas program.

Mrs. Norman Novak

Delta Sigma Delta Reveals 1965-1966

A successful year is the schedule at the Delta Sigma Delta Fraternity House.

President Wayne Dawes heads the house this year, and his fellow officers are:

Michael Marcotte . . . Vice-President

Emory Spisak . . . Scribe

Raymond Tanaka . . . Treasurer

Gene Day . . . Sarge at Arms

Ned Walters . . . Historian

Larry Ansbaugh . . . Senior Page

Steve Troyer Junior Page

Social activities are already in full swing, with our Halloween A-Go-Go Dance being an event to remember. Social Chairman Port Laderer reports that two events were the combination Delta Sigma Delta wives chili supper-TGIF on Friday, November 12th, and our Roaring Twenties costume dance on Saturday, November 13th. The big special event of the semester is our Rush Weekend with Stag Night December 10th, and the Rush Dance on December 11th.

Aloha,

Ray Tanaka Treasurer

PSI Omega

The members of the Omega Chapter of the Psi Omega Fraternity would like to welcome the freshman class of 1965 to the Indiana University School of Dentistry. We enjoyed meeting the members of the freshman class who attended our rush activities at the chapter house on the week-end of November 19-20.

Our first formal dance was held on October 30 at the chapter house, using Halloween as the theme. Up-coming activities for the semester include our annual Christmas dance and a party for the chapter to be given in January by the local alumni chapter. The chapter would like to thank Dr. Price for the television set he donated, and all the alumni who gave their time and efforts to the betterment of our fraternity.

We are in the process of buying several new pieces of equipment for our laboratory, and we purchased a piano for use of the chapter at our various activities.

The alumni chapter held the first of a series of panel discussions on November 2 concerning "The Future of Dentistry." The active chapter would like to thank Dr. Bixler and the panel for presenting this fine program, and allowing our participation in the discussion.

Our chapter officers for 1965-1966 are:

Jim Fleck . . . President

Bob Angerman . . . Vice-President

Bob Ketcham . . . Secretary

Dale Lentz . . . Treasurer

PSI Omega Wives

The Psi Omega Wives Club was organized for the benefit of the wives of the Psi Omega Fraternity members. The wives meet one evening a month, usually at the fraternity house. The meetings are of an informal nature, as the wives enjoy talking together about the various problems they have in common, as wives of dental students.

This school year the wives planned a Halloween party for the freshman wives, and have plans for a Tupperware party, a Christmas party, a Smorgasborg party, and a Pizza party.

The money-making project for the group this year is a car wash to be held in the spring.

Dental Aid Backed

November 10, 1965 — Las Vegas, Nevada (UPI)

The American Dental Association, hoping to avoid a medicare program in dentistry, to-day took the first step toward creating a national dental care program for children. The House of Delegates approved a resolution - "to develop a national program for children, particularly the needy and under-privileged."

Junior A.D.H.A.

The Junior American Dental Hygienists' Association would like to first congratulate the Student A.D.A. for undertaking the Student Newsletter, and wish you the best of luck. As members of the dental team, we welcome this chance to learn of your activities, and to explain our organization and its programs so as to have a better understanding of each of our fields.

As we are still in the midst of becoming certified dental hygienists, the Junior Division of the A.D.H.A. benefits us in a unique way. In order to graduate a hygienist more mindful of her field, and more mindful of things outside her field, it is our purpose, this year to foster new interests in, not only the areas of dentistry unavailable to us in our curriculum, but also in other cultural areas. In order to do this, we have planned a tour through Ito-Coby Dental Lab, visiting "Westerly," the home of the Clowes family, famous for its collection of paintings, and planned for guest speakers in the fields of orthodontics and dental assisting. For our next meeting we are modeling professional dental uniforms as provided through L. S. Ayres & Company.

Our elected officers this year are:

Donna Zimmerman . . . President

Joyce Worman . . . Vice-President

Susan Rauschke . . . Treasurer

Janet Moore . . . Secretary
Carol Joslin . . . Recorder

Joanne Cross . . . First Year

Representative

Being a part of a program with such accelerated growth, dental hygiene is ever mindful of the importance of careful selection, ever cognizant that quality means more than quantity.

Student American Dental Association

The first meeting of the S.A.D.A. took place in October of 1965. After seeing a movie entitled, "The Dynamics of Caries," the association elected the following officers:

Robert B. Angerman . . . President

Joe Grider Vice-President

James Mullis Secy.-Treas.

The organization has undertaken the publishing of a student newsletter, to be mailed to the homes of all students and faculty of the Indiana University School of Dentistry, and is promoting the "Big-Brother" idea behind the High School Vocational Explorer Society that has been described earlier in this paper.

Bob Angerman would like to encourage support of this Newsletter, and ask that any news or information that anyone thinks should be in the hands of all concerned with this school be given to him or to Dr. Bogan's office at any time.

Anyone who wishes to know more about the "Big-Brother" operation can contact Dr. Bogan or Al Barb.

Once again the S.A.D.A. wishes to thank Dr. Bogan for his utmost support and to con-

gratulate our Dean, Dr. Hine, for his election to the Presidency of the American Dental Association. We have hopes of having Dr.

Hine speak to the members of S.A.D.A. and their wives sometime in February of 1966.



108 N. Pennsylvania St. Indianapolis, Ind. 46204 RETURN REQUESTED

Bulk Rate
U. S. POSTAGE
PAID
Permit No. 2570
Indianapolis, Indiana